On October 4, 2022 the Glenwood Park Board held a special meeting at the Glenwood Lake Park small pond. Those in attendance were Park Superintendent Ron Mattox, Chairman Randy Romens, Jim Henderson, Malcolm McCue, Vanessa Covington and Mayor Ron Kohn.

When we made the decision to fill in the small pond it seems none of us realized just how big the pond was and how much of an undertaking it would be. Romens stated that it is .22 miles around the perimeter of the pond. The reason we had decided to do anything was to get rid of the island to help with goose mitigation. We discussed the options that we had proposed at last week's work session. Unfortunately, there is not a simple answer or solution. At this time it was decided that Mattox would rent a bush hog and just get the entire area cleared of brush and debris. Even this will be time consuming. Mattox said he hopes to be able to get to it in a couple weeks. After he has it cleared up, we will once again look at the entire area and further discuss our options.

While at the park, Mattox pointed out where he had gotten old benches removed and prepared the ground for new concrete slabs.

The special meeting was adjourned.

Vanussa Covington
Vanessa Covington, Secretary

Randy Romens, Chairperson